
FHES General Membership Meeting Minutes
April 14, 2023

Our FHES 4th general meeting was called to order by Co President Kristin Hornsby at 5:32pm.
Kristin reminded everyone that this is a PTA meeting and only members may vote.

Kim Cochran, Secretary was asked to establish a quorum with more than 15 members in
attendance. After a count, it was established that we had quorum and that we could conduct
business.

Kim was then asked to present the last general meeting minutes from February 9, 2023.
They were also present for visual viewing and uploaded to the Free Home PTA website.
There were no corrections made to the minutes. There was a motion on the floor to
approve the minutes by Amanda Pelfrey and a second by Michelle Stephens. All in
favor of adopting the February minutes raised their hands. There were no oppositions,
so the minutes stood as adopted.

Sarah Paulk, treasurer, was preparing for our event, Bingo Night. She asked Kristin to
present the current treasurer report. The current report would be affected by completion
of staff appreciation expenses, Bingo night, Field day and end of year ceremonies.
There were no questions presented and hearing none, it will be filed for audit.

There was no unfinished business at this time.

New business began with the election of our 2023-24 PTA Executive Committee
officers. Kim read Article 6, Section 1-7 of the bylaws pertaining to Officers and their
elections. Kim also presented the nomination committee requirements.

Kristin then asked a member of the nominating committee, Michelle Stephens, to
present the Nomination Committee Report. Michelle read the slate of officers elected.

Kristin thanked her and the nominating committee for serving. She then read the
nominees for the 2023-24 PTA board.

The nominee for President was Kristin Hornsby. There were no further nominations and
the nomination for President was closed.

The nominee for Vice-President 1 was Meagan Jacob. There were no further
nominations and the nomination for Vice-President 1 was closed.

The nominee for Vice-President 2 was Kim Cochran. There were no further nominations
and the nomination for Vice-President 2 was closed.



The nominee for Secretary was Sarah Cobb. There were no further nominations and the
nomination for Secretary was closed.

The nominee for treasurer was Sarah Paulk. There were no further nominations and the
nomination for Treasurer was closed.

Kristin asked if all in attendance are in favor of the presented slate. There were no
objections. The new 2023-24 PTA Executive Board members were congratulated.

The next announcement was that immediately after this meeting, our annual Bingo
Night would be hosted in the gym for all who would like to participate.

There were no questions or comments from anyone in attendance. Kristin asked for a
motion from the floor to adjourn. There was a motion by Julie Peppers and a second by
Cassie Langley. There was no objection, and this meeting adjourned at 5:48 pm.


